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Papua New Guinea: Palm Oil Production Reduced After Volcanic Eruption 

 
USDA estimates Papua New Guinea 2019/20 palm oil production at 510,000 metric tons (mt), 
down 120,000 (19 percent) from last month, and down 138,000 mt (21 percent) from last year.  
Harvested area is expected to total 150,000 hectares (ha), down 25,000 ha (14 percent) from last 
month, and similarly down from last year. Yield is forecast at 3.40 tons per hectare, 8 percent 
below last year.   
 
Volcanic eruptions in June, August and September of 2019 partially destroyed oil palm plantations 
closest to the volcano. These eruptions also generated a widespread layer of volcanic ash that will 
reduce crude palm oil production in areas more distant from the eruption site.  
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